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North American Energy Standards Board

1415 Louisiana, Suite 3460, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via posting
TO:
NAESB Retail Markets Quadrant (RMQ) Members and Interested Industry Participants
FROM: 
Caroline Trum, Director of Wholesale Electric Activities 
RE:
RMQ Annual Plan Subcommittee – October 8, 2024
DATE:

October 8, 2024
Dear Members of the Retail Markets Quadrant (RMQ),

A conference call was held on October 8, 2024 at 11:00 AM Central to review the proposed 2025 RMQ Annual Plan and the comments submitted on the plan.  The following notes resulted from the meeting:
	Administration
	· Ms. McKeever welcomed the participants and reviewed the agenda.  Ms. Trum provided the Antitrust Guidelines and Meeting Policies reminder.  The agenda was adopted on a motion by Mr. Coffin.

	Review and Discussion of Proposed RMQ 2024 Annual Plan
	· An announcement of the WEQ Annual Plan Subcommittee conference call and a request for comments on the WEQ 2025 Annual Plan was distributed on September 4, 2024.  Comments were submitted by American Gas Association (AGA).
· Ms. McKeever reviewed the 2024 RMQ Annual Plan, noting that all of the Items 1 and 2.a – e would carry over into 2025.  The participants updated the completion date.
· Ms. McKeever asked Mr. Agen to review the comments submitted by AGA.  Mr. Agen stated that the comments propose the WEQ, WGQ, and RMQ include, as part of their 2025 Annual Plans, a joint effort related to gas-electric market coordination.  He noted that the WEQ had added an item, with the assignment further refined by the WGQ.  The participants agreed to incorporate the same language as the WGQ as Item 3.a.
· Ms. McKeever asked if there were any other modifications to the proposed 2025 RMQ Annual Plan that should be considered.  None were offered.
· Mr. Coffin moved, seconded by Ms. Hastings, to adopt the proposed 2025 RMQ Annual Plan as discussed during the meeting.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.  The proposed plan can be found at the following link: https://naesb.org/pdf4/rmq_aplan100824a1.docx. 
· The proposed 2025 WEQ Annual Plan will be reviewed and subject to vote by the RMQ Executive Committee on October 24, 2024.  The final proposed plan will be presented to the Board of Directors for consideration during its meeting on December 12, 2024.

	Adjournment
	· The subcommittee adjourned at 11:10 AM Central on a motion by Mr. Coffin.
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